j BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON JUNE 13 2013
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM 
Tiff Greensmith, PCSO, reported 5 crimes during the last month- 1 Theft Non Specific , 2 Burglaries of Dwellings, 1 Theft from a Motor Vehicle, and 1 Damage to a Motor Vehicle. 
A resident of Russell Court attended to express concern over an Ash tree which is leaning in the direction of their car park and may be diseased. The residents wished to know whether it is the responsibility of the Russell Court residents or of the owners of Tudor Lodge. It was agreed that the Clerk would consult Mr Lapish on the matter. 

A number of residents attended to ask about progress on the NP and in particular to express their concern over the First Avenue proposals by Mr Lane Fox. There was agreement to send photographic evidence of the flooding in the area to the Council, to be sent on to Mr Lane Fox. 
PRESENT Cllrs Stentiford, Frankland, Flockton, Hoyland, Wright, and Bryant. 
APOLOGIES Cllr Tatman. 
DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY AND OTHER INTERESTS. Cllr Flockton declared an interest in M/A 12. 
6528   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON MAY 9TH  These were approved. 
6529   MATTERS ARISING  
1. Faster Broadband The Clerk had learnt from Carole Clark that it is now possible for individuals to send in requests for faster broadband to be made available in our area. 
2. Request for financial help towards road re-surfacing adjacent to Bowling Club on Woodacre Crescent. The Council had been given sight of various quotations received by residents for repair of the road. It was agreed that they would take no further action in the matter until the residents had taken a decision on whom to employ ,and they would then pay their promised contribution of £1,000. The Council agreed that they could not pay the VAT. 
3. Kisdorf Visit.  Ray Addy has approved the idea of a tree as a gift to Kisdorf residents  and has a friend in Kisdorf who can obtain one for the Council. He is to be asked to suggest the most suitable variety and location. The Council will purchase a plaque and support, which will have to be transported to Kisdorf. Cllr Hoyland has researched further options – the most suitable being food gifts from Betty’s.  
4.Issues concerning Village Pond. Cllr Bryant has e mailed photos showing a strip of mown grass adjoining the pond, and rocks denoting no parking, both of which he considers made the area appear more urbanised. Cllrs all expressed preference for a more natural look to the grass, but considered the rocks to be helpful in preventing cars from parking on the grass.  He had held a site meeting with Kerry Fieldhouse, Conservation Officer LCC and Peter Hardwick  Health & Safety Officer, on June 11th to discuss safety aspects of the pond.  The latter said that there are no Health & Safety issues.  The purchase of a line is a waste of money but Cllrs should undertake a Risk Assessment. A quarter of the pond weed should be extracted each year.  Mr Hardwick plans to e mail his recommendations to the Council, which will then be passed on to residents living nearby. Council also agreed to a suggestion from Cllr Bryant to have the 2 protective posts round the pond re-set. Mark Hullah to be asked to do this. 
5. Highways Update.  Cllr Hoyland reported on the following:-

· A58 –This problem, first raised in 2012, is proving problematic, but Tony Penniston is chasing it up and appreciates necessity for action sooner rather than later. He hopes to feedback outcome  by the end of next  week.
· Blackmoor Lane – Micro asphalting not done or programmed. If not done soon work already done will be undermined. Will continue to chase. Carriageway concerns raised by resident not considered to merit action. Need to monitor for potholes etc.  
·  Church Lane – Half of entrance ashphalted .
· Debris on footpath near Bingley(resulting from clearing on banking)  – not considered responsibility of Highways but Steve Parry will follow up.
· Cornmill ginnel – Richard Holdsworth not happy with plan and is chasing this up with Nick Borras. Will be programmed in once sorted out ,and he will feedback outcome.
· Grange Close –Surface finish not yet done .New contracts not finalised but once settled will be programmed in – hopefully early autumn- James Balmforth. 
· Keswick Lane – Some patching done and part of pathway resurfaced. Provisionally put down for refurbishment 15/16 year but could be derailed. Will continue to monitor and follow up. 
· Blacksmith’s Field Exit – Steve Parry wants another meeting with Cllrs about this. Will hopefully be arranged soon.
· Mill Lane – Funds not available  to reduce banking and  increase width of carriageway. Far less costly to replace Moorlands Post. 
· Woodacre Lane –Resurfacing footpath outside school completed . State of carriageway edges and potholes by bends discussed with Tony Penniston. He will investigate and feedback outcome by end of next week.  
6.Invitation to EKWT to discuss Management of Willan’s Wood and Village Pond – The Chairman said he would speak to David Smith about this. (Action ES) 

7. Assets adjoining Highway. This is almost complete(Action ES).    

8. Work on Cornmill Ginnel  Mark Hullah is to be reminded about this. (Action JG)
9..Painting of Road Bridge over Beck. The Clerk reported that William Hobbs has painted the bridge over the beck and is to be asked to paint the road bridge – also a shared responsibility.
Cllrs agreed to share the cost with EKPC. 
10. Mobile Home at Grey Thatch. This matter had been referred to Bev. Hocking, Enforcement Officer. She had asked whether the caravan belonged to the house owner; who was using it and for what purpose; whether it was for temporary accommodation or for someone like a grandma living there permanently; if the latter, was it ancillary to the main house- e.g. the person has to go there to bathe/cook. If it is let to someone unconnected with the family it is a breach of planning. It is irrelevant whether there is a covenant. As Cllrs did not know the answers to these questions, it was agreed to ask Enforcement to visit the site. (Action JG)
11. Possible Grant to Bardsey VH Development Fund. Martin Smith and Martin Ward of the VHC attended the meeting to report to the Council on the state of this fund. They had worked out a projected figure for the shortfall in funds for the front extension. They had decided to abandon plans for the rear extension for the time being. Their planning approval runs out in October 2013 so they would like to commence work before then, but may require new plans for a partial extension. The main requirement is new toilets, and chair storage, originally planned for part of the rear extension, which will now need to be incorporated at the front. If they could receive 10k from the Council this year, with a fall back of a possible further 10k next year, they could begin building at the front. 
After the members of the VHC had left, Cllrs considered the matter further. Cllr Frankland expressed a wish to see a breakdown of projected costs. Cllr Bosomworth then proposed that, subject to approval of building plans by Cllr Frankland, the Parish Council should make a donation of 10k to the VHC this year, and underwrite the balance of costs next year up to a maximum of 10 k . 
12. Deed of Variance for Lease of Cycleway at Ascot. The Clerk had clarified that the Council was not being asked to pay anything towards this revision. They may have to pay registration fees to the Land Registry, but if so, these will be reimbursed by LCC. The Chairman and Vice-Chairman then signed the document, and their signatures were witnessed by the Clerk 
13. Suggestion for Noticeboard at Moss Syke. Cllr Bryant will ascertain ownership of the land but a decision on purchase may be left until boundary issues are clarified. (Action CB)
14. New Homes Pack – Revision.  There is nothing to report. 
15. Vacancy on Council.  An application has been received from Chris Sidle of the Steering Committee. All Cllrs agreed to invite him to fill the vacancy. (Action JG)
6530   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field – Illegal Camping It had come to the attention of Cllr Frankland that some people were camping in the corner of the field. When told that this was illegal and asked to leave, they had complied without fuss ,but Cllr Frankland  considered that the PC should erect signs at both ends of the field specifically prohibiting camping. Other Cllrs, however, thought that no action should be taken unless another such incident occurred. 
Cllr Flockton reported that Mark Hullah had suggested that the mixed hawthorn hedge near the beck should be reduced in height. Cllrs agreed to ask him to quote for this.
2. Playground.- Weekly Inspections  It was agreed that the Council should return to the earlier system whereby they took a week at a time to check the equipment. Cllr Flockton offered to draw up a rota and Cllr Wright a check list. A rail on the embankment fence beyond the table tennis table has rotted. It was agreed to ask Mark Hullah to quote for repairs. (Action LF, GW, & JG)
3. Web Site Cllr Frankland is posting information on the SHLAA sites on the web. He thinks he has solved the problem of obscene information appearing on the blog. 
4. Neighbourhood Plan.-  The SC has been delighted to learn of a 43% return on the HNS.   
6531   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-  .
(a) P/13/ 02470- Clovelly, 12 Blackmoor Lane – Exts- To be considered. .    
                                                                                                                                             . 2.APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) P/13/00869- Greenkeeper’s Workshop, Syke Lane 

(b) P/13/ 01041 – Rock Dene, Rigton Bank – New First Floor. 
(c) P/13/ 01347 – 30 Wayside Mount – New roof. 

(d) P/!3/ 01379 – Winchcombe, Woodacre Crescent – Ext. 

(e) P/13/ 01233 – 10 Wayside Crescent – Exts. 
6532   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a) Bardsey Sports Club Grant                                        £5,000.00

(b) Mr W. Hobson – Painting of Footbridge – ½ cost           100.00 

©Deepblue Digital – Web Hosting                                      210.00  
(d) GGS Groundcare – Maintenance                                 1,184.60 
(e) Rosemary Kidd – HNS Printing & Distribution Costs    1,161.00  
It was agreed to pay all the above bills. 

2. Work done be Philip Oddy on Clerk’s PAYE contributions.  The Clerk reported that all PAYE contributions for 2012-3 have been paid to HM Revenue by Mr Oddy.                                            
6533   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1 Parish Walks. Cllr Flockton announced that these would take place :-                                                        East side – 22nd June – to be led by Cllr Tatman and his wife..
West Side – 20th July – to be led by Cllr Bryant  and his wife. 
Both walks are to start from the bottom of Mill Lane at 2pm. 
2. Ascot Entrance to Playground – Problems caused by overgrown shrubs .Mark Hullah had spoken to Cllr Flockton about these shrubs, mainly gorse. It was agreed to ask him to quote for cutting them back. (Action  JG)
3. Hawthorn Hedge on A58 .Cllr Flockton reminded Cllrs about this hedge planted by the PC. Mark Hullah is to be asked to quote for cutting this. (Action JG)
4. Conditions on Footpath to Gateon House Lane near Bridge. There had been complaints from walkers about the state of this path. Those attending the West side walk can report back on current conditions. (Action CB)
6534   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.
1. Planting of Tubs. Cllr Flockton said that she was planning to deal with these this week.

2. Illegal Signs to be reported to Enforcement :- 

· The large 2 sided sign advertising houses for sale at Rigton Croft on the A58 near Congreve Way

· A Mannings sign at the end of Scarsdale Lane 
· The large sign at the Bingley Arms. 

(Action JG)

3. Work by Continental Landscapes – The firm is to be asked the reason why they do not cut the grass verge beyond Brookfield. (Action JG)
4. Illegal Tipping – This is again occurring on the road bend half way along Woodacre Lane . To be reported to Enforcement. (Action JG)
5. West Well – Mark Hullah is to be reminded to cut the grass round the well(Action JG). 
Signed:                                                                                 Date: 
BPC June 13 Mins. . 
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